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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance Alan Giles, Laura Fogg Rogers and Duncan Porter. 
68.10/20 Apologies 
South Gloucestershire Councillors Ben Burton and James Griffiths.  
69.10/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillors. 
70.10/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7 September – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow. 
71.10/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 7 and 21 September - Noted.
72.10/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 21 September – Noted
73.10/20 - Clerk’s Report and monthly accounts. To approve any recommendations
The Staffing Committee recommended a 2.75% pay increase for clerical staff which was approved by full Council. 
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. Clerk will check on the payment of £10 for Winterbourne Viaduct.  
Matters Arising
A request has been made to South Gloucestershire Council to re site the speed visor on the Bristol Road going towards Frampton Cotterell. In the last meeting it was considered it needs to be there for longer as the results shown were only for a period of 1 week. The resident has also forwarded his concerns to Jack Lopresti. South Gloucestershire Council has advised there will be at least a 6/8 week delay before another speed survey can be carried out due to demand and that it would be best for the resident to initiate a Highways Investigation Form with Parish Council support.  Clerk has contacted the resident to advise this and he has confirmed he will start this process. 

Regarding a 24hr helpline for dealing with unlawful encampments, South Glos has advised anyone with concerns should ring the office number 01454 868009 and there is an out of hours emergency number on the answerphone. Clerk will update procedures and resend to members.

A response confirming the Parish Council’s full support of the consultations for 30mph speed limit on Bristol Road between Winterbourne and Hambrook, and Worrells Lane/Pye Corner waiting restriction review has been made. 

The site for the new dog bin at Moorend has been confirmed by Cllrs Hemmings and Climmer and agreed by the rest of the councillors. This is to be on the corner of Church Lane and Bury Hill. This has been ordered from South Glos however there is currently quite a delay on these orders being fulfilled.

Winterbourne Academy has been contacted regarding speeding cyclists and to request a liaison meeting via zoom. No reply has been received yet and Clerk will remind.

After corresponding with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the possibility of the Parish Council receiving the small business grant, they have now advised we are eligible for small business rate relief and have back dated this for 4 years to 2017. This has been credited back to us resulting in the remaining instalments for our rates this year being reduced by £153 to £583. The £10,000 small business grant has now also been received. 

Rob Nicholson. South Glos Conservation Officer has responded in depth to our queries regarding the walls at Frenchay following his site inspection and this has been forwarded to Frenchay Councillors. This was discussed at length in the preceding Planning meeting tonight, the result being that the Parish Council will respond to Rob Nicholson confirming we do not accept any liability for the walls, we are still needing an answer regarding the ownership and that we are going to request an independent expert to survey the walls.  
One of our councillors has raised the issue of security around data held on personal devices which are used for Parish Council business. It was raised as to whether Councillors should be issued with South Gloucestershire Council electronic devices due to the Data Protection Act. This was discussed and members decided that any data held that is sent by the Clerk would be in the public domain as well. Parish Councillors, apart from those who are also South Gloucestershire Councillors, should not hold individual parishioners records. Cllr Labuschagne advised there is a possibility of sharing information through Microsoft teams which could be an option. Clerk will provide some guidelines appropriate to the councillors usage. 
There is a recent requirement for all public bodies to have a website which meets certain accessibility standards. This is being investigated in the office and there may be some updates to be made to the website as a result. Cllr Bowles advised he may have some information from GDS (Government Digital Service) which he will forward to the Clerk.
74.10/20 – Items from the Public
Laura Fogg Rogers and Duncan Porter from WEG attended the meeting to discuss the possibility of Winterbourne Parish Council setting up an Environmental subgroup. Discussion resulted in the councillors decision that the F&GP Committee already acts as a sub group of the main council. Any discussions regarding environmental matters are already done through this committee so they do not see a need for a further subcommittee. The Parish Council is very committed to environmental matters and takes them very seriously. Much work has been done over many years including the provision and upkeep of the nature reserves and we will soon also be taking on another nature reserve in Frenchay.  As Cllr Dyer advised, the local farmers are also all very passionate about caring for the land and try to create the best environment for wildlife and insects.

The issue of the Parish Council declaring a Climate and Ecological Emergency was also discussed. As South Gloucestershire Council has declared this the Parish Council are already included in it and so there is not a need for us to do this separately as well.

Duncan Porter said that although he appreciates what the Parish Council do there is always more to be done as it is an emergency.

It was concluded that it is important for the Parish Council to focus on the things which we can do and that are achievable and that a Winterbourne Parish Council Action Plan should be drawn up.    
75.10/20 – Items from Members 
Cllr Dyer advised there are still lots of road closed signs around Moorend which have been there for a long time and no longer needed. Cllr Kembery reinforced to everyone that the best way forward with these kind of issues is to email Streetcare or use their on line report it forms.

Cllr Newport advised there has been what looks like an abandoned car on the green by the sorting office in Winterbourne for a considerable time. Clerk will ask the local police to check if it is insured and has a current MOT.

Cllr Climmer confirmed he bought the required tools for the WEG as requested in their grant application. Unfortunately, the working party planned last weekend had to be cancelled because of the weather.

Cllr Collins thanked the other councillors for their patience in dealing with all the issues related to Frenchay. He emphasised the Frenchay Councillors want to ensure all matters are correctly dealt with before the land transfer takes place. Cllrs Bowles and Kembery thanked the Frenchay councillors for all their hard work in this process.

In relation to the recent pay rise, Cllr Bowles thanked the Parish Council staff for all their hard work in keeping the Parish Council going in very difficult times.

Cllr Hemmings advised despite our new notice, a motorhome has been parked in the car park on Hambrook Common. Clerk will ask the police to investigate.

Cllr Whatley advised he attended the 2nd annual AGM of the Allotment Committee in Frenchay. All the allotments are looking good and being very well maintained. They recently had spare produce which is being donated to good causes.
76.10/20 – AOB
Duncan Porter thanked the Parish Council for the purchase of the tools. He advised there is a working party on Saturday 10th to plant wildflower plugs at Hambrook, and another on on Sunday 11th at the Dingle, both at 10am. Anyone is welcome to attend.
Meeting concluded 8.10pm.
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